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Dear Parents, 
 
This week we saying goodbye to three long-standing 
members of staff who combined, have been with us 
for 67 years.  We thank them all for their dedication 
to our children and all they have given to our school 
and the wider community. 
 
Thank you Mr Barnes, Mrs Maguire and Mrs Fealey, 
we’ll miss you! 
 
Many, many thanks for your support and partnership 
over the past nineteen years here at All Saints. I think 
especially at stressful times, like when we amalga-
mated the buildings back in 2008, or when I went to 
support a neighbouring Catholic school back in 
2015, or when we went into the pandemic in 2020. I 
am very grateful for your support at all times, but 
particularly at these difficult moments. Your children 
have been a constant source of fulfilment, seeing 
them develop and grow, flourish and prosper. One 
of the joys of this year has been seeing so many past 
pupils doing so well, contributing so well to society. I 
am very proud that they are All Saints pupils first and 
foremost.  
As leaders, our role is to steer the school on its jour-
ney, to be the stewards before handing over to the 
next leader. In Mrs Dunn, we are indeed fortunate to 
know that the school is in safe hands and the jour-
ney will continue, full of sunlight and optimism. I wish 
her and the staff all the very best for the future. 
All Saints is a wonderful school and I am proud to 
have been part of it for almost two decades. God 
bless everyone in the wider family of the school and 
in the Anfield community. Thank you.  
Jeremy Barnes 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
As I sit down to write this message, my heart is full of 
gratitude, joy, and a touch of sadness. After 15 won-
derful years working in this incredible school, the 
time has come for me to say goodbye and step into 
a new chapter of life. 
It’s hard to put into words just how much this school 
community has meant to me. From the very first day 
I walked through the gates, I knew I was part of 
something special. Together, we’ve built a place 
where kindness, curiosity, and courage thrive — 
where every child is encouraged to shine in their 
own unique way. 
Over the years, I’ve watched countless children 
grow from wide-eyed Reception pupils into confi-
dent, thoughtful young people ready to take on the 
world. I’ve celebrated your achievements, shared in 
your challenges, and laughed with you more times 
than I can count. You’ve taught me just as much as 
I’ve taught you — and for that, I’ll always be thank-
ful. 
To our amazing families: thank you for your unwaver-
ing support, your trust, and your partnership. It’s 
been a privilege to work alongside you in nurturing 
your children’s learning and happiness. Your warmth 
and generosity have made this school feel like a 
second home. 
To the staff — past and present — you are the heart-
beat of this school. Your dedication, creativity, and 
care have inspired me every single day. I leave 
knowing that the school is in safe, capable hands, 
and that the spirit we’ve cultivated together will 
continue to flourish. 
And to the children: you are the reason I’ve loved 
this job so deeply. Keep being curious, keep being 
kind, and never stop believing in yourselves. You are 
the future, and it’s a bright one. 
Though I’m saying goodbye, I’ll always carry this 
school in my heart. Thank you for 15 unforgettable 
years. 
 
Joan Maguire 
Acting Headteacher 
All Saints Catholic Primary School 
 
 
A huge thank you to everyone that I have taught 
over the past 33 years, it’s been a blast!  Mark of a 
good school is that pupils grow up have their own 
families then entrust their own children back to us. 
Clair Fealey 
HLTA 

News 



 
All Saints Festival 
On Monday our children surprised Mr Barnes, Mrs Maguire and Mrs Fealey with a festival of thanks!  We 
played lots of games, had paella and a visit from the ice cream man!  Well done to all the children and staff 
for their hard work performing a ‘Flash Mob’ dance.  Lots of fun was had by everyone.   
A big thank you to all our parents for keeping this a secret for us!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6  
Today we say goodbye to our Year 6 pupils.  In September, they will all start their secondary education.   
Really, the right phrase should be the Spanish goodbye – ‘hasta luego!’ – as we hope to see them all again, 
coming back and telling us about their great progress.  
We celebrated a prayerful and joyful Mass on Thursday, looking back but also forwards.  We reflected on 
their achievements, but also thought about the future.  We hope their spiritual life, rich in the Catholic faith, 
will be something special for them all through their lives.  Good luck and we’ll see you soon! 
 
..and finally… 
Thank you to parents and community partners for supporting the work of All Saints Catholic Primary School 
this year. There continue to be many challenges but these are far easier to meet when staff are supported – 
thank you for that support.  The key winners are the children, who benefit from the caring and supportive for-
mation and education from both home and school.  We cannot do both, and you cannot do both.  It has to 
be done together. 
We hope that all of our families have a happy and restful summer break and we look forward with great op-
timism to a brilliant 2025/26 in which our pupils shine brightly once again.  
 
 



 
Butterfly Trip Around Liverpool City Centre 
On Wednesday Butterfly class completed their series of visits to the local community with two journeys on an 
Arriva Bus. The children purchased their own day tickets and travelled to town from Oakfield Road. 
In the City Centre, the children boarded the City Explorer bus and attentively listened to the tour guide and 
answered their many questions. The trivia included: 
How many times was Gladstone Prime Minister? 
Where did Charles Dickens buy his boarding pass to cross the Atlantic Ocean? 
What are the names of the Liverbirds? 
'After the tour the children went to McDonalds and chattered as they devoured their food. 
Once the children had eaten, they returned on the bus and were commended by members of the public 
for their behaviour and attitude. 
 



 
 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stars of The Week 
 

R1 - 'congratulations to each and every one of you for being truly outstanding this year!' 
  

R2 : for everyone! For being the most amazing class!  
Well done for all the spectacular learning we have done this year! Good luck in year 1! 

 
All the children in 1Jfor their amazing progress this year 

 
All of 1F for being so wonderful and working hard all year!  

 
All of 3S for a fantastic year full of fun, learning and enthusiasm.  

Have a lovely summer everyone and see you in September!  
 

Everyone in firefly class for an amazing year! 
 

Miss Valerio, Mrs Sumner, Miss Caitlin, Miss Emma, Miss Gemma and Miss Magda  
 - Butterfly Class - for being a wonderful team  

 


